
Peru Selectboard Meeting 

September 18, 2019 

 

Present: Chuck Black, Todd Williams, Wayne Blanchard, Jennie Freeman 

 

Meeting Called to Order: Todd called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm 

  

Review and Approve Minutes: Motion to approve minutes at printed by 

Chuck. Seconded by Todd.  All in favor.  

 

Request to Change Agenda/Public Comment: None 

  

New Business: None 

  

Old Business:  

Zoning administrator vacancy: Town has received application from Will 

Goodwin.  Planning Commission will meet with Will on Sept. 23rd at 6:00 

pm.  Other applicant was supposed to be contacted to acknowledge receipt of 

his application.   

Personnel Policy – VLCT drug and alcohol policy being researched as 

possible model.   

Road Foreman Report – Discussion regarding where to source sand for the 

winter.  Todd made a motion to purchase sand from Renaud Brothers, Inc. at 

$15.90/yd delivered.   Chuck seconded.  All in favor. 

   

Discussion regarding where to source salt for the winter.  Todd made a motion 

that we purchase our road salt from American Rock Salt at $65.83/ton 

delivered. Chuck seconded.  All in favor.  

  

Fence – Homeowner on South Rd. put up a fence up that could be damaged in 

winter with the addition of snow.  Todd contacting homeowner to suggesting 

removing or pushing fence back in winter to prevent damage.   

 

Carl Ekdahl – Todd called today to let him know ditch work will happen on 

Little Michgan next week.   

  



Doors on South Rd. garage have been repaired nicely. 

  

Chuck asked about big culvert on Little Michigan Rd.  Daniels got extension 

on permit so it can indeed be done this fall.   

  

Awaiting culvert inventory from Jim Henderson. 

  

Speed bumps to be pulled up in October in preparation for winter plowing. 

   

Other Business: 

  

Hal Wilkins has passed away.  Town would like to send flowers to the 

family.  Todd motioned to authorize use of town credit card up to $100 to 

purchase flowers in condolence.  Chuck seconded.  All in favor. 

  

Chuck made a motion to close Main Street from midnight Friday, September 

27, 2019 until 6:00 pm on Saturday, September 28, 2019.  Todd seconded.   

  

Fire Dept. was awarded a grant that will allow the purchase of eight new 

breathing apparatuses.  Thanks to Mike Gayda for applying for grant.  

  

Todd motioned to approve proposal to update office technology and move 

NEMRC backup to the cloud.  Chuck seconded. 

 

Review Bills and Approve Payments: The Selectboard viewed and approved 

bills and payroll for payment.  

   

Adjournment: Todd adjourned the meeting at 7:10 pm. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jennie Freeman 

Peru Assistant Clerk 


